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Discussion Summary 
 
FDA opened up the meeting with an update on the docket comment analysis and an overview of the 
proposed questions for gathering patients’ perspective during the Patient-Focused Drug Development 
meetings. The questions focus on eliciting patient views on the impact of a condition on daily life and 
current treatment options. The group provided feedback on the structure and wording of the draft 
questions, and provided suggestions for readability and ease of understanding for patients.  

Several patients and patient advocates mentioned that clarity of language was an important issue in 
gathering useful information and promoting patient understanding. Participants stated that phrases 
such as “clinical manifestations” are not as consumer-friendly, and that more general terminology would 
be preferable, such as “symptoms” or “effects.” Another suggestion was to include examples for each 
question.  

Participants commented on how to gather input from children, and suggested modifying the questions 
for this purpose. The group discussed including caregivers, family members, and advocates in the 
meetings, in addition to patients. Several participants noted that gathering patient input should include 
perspectives related to the entire lifecycle of the disease. 

It was noted that for diseases with few or no approved treatment options, many patients turn to 
individualized or off-label therapies to mitigate their symptoms, and that FDA should seek to capture 
this information at the Patient-Focused Drug Development meetings. FDA invited feedback on how to 
properly phrase questions to capture these individual differences. Some participants stated that it is 
important to distinguish between treatments used to treat the disease itself and those used to treat 
symptoms. Another suggestion was providing examples of the different types of treatments, as patients 
might only associate the word “treatment” with something provided by a doctor or healthcare provider. 
FDA concluded by thanking the participants for their input and assistance in reframing the questions to 
better capture the targeted information on the patient perspective.  


